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MINUTES
Kinston/Lenoir County Parks & Recreation Department
March 12, 2020
5:30pm
Kinston Community Center Conference Room
________________________________________________________________________________________
MEMBERS PRESENT					MEMBERS ABSENT
Dr. Gary Wojeski	Nicholas Harvey			Amanda Sawyer	Kelly Jarman
Merwyn Smith	Rosalyn Yarus			Sue Ellen Maddux	Felicia Solomon
Dr. James Sylvia	Christopher Bradshaw		Sonya Berry
________________________________________________________________________________________
The March 12, 2020 meeting could not be called to order due to lack of a quorum.  Ed Futrell, Steve Saint-Amand, and Nathan Perry who served three years on the commission, were not present to receive their recognition plaques.
Tezra Egleton with Sigma Gamma Rho Sorority spoke on behalf of a possible water safety program at Holloway pool this summer, possibly the 3rd or 4th Saturday in June.  It would be offered to ages 10-18 with water and dry clinics.  She requested that the Recreation Department provide lifeguards for this event.  Registration materials will be provided by Sigma Gamma Rho Sorority.  Corey Povar expressed interest in the program and agreed that it would be great for the community with the possibility of future growth.  Corey stated that the city lifeguards could not teach swim lessons because it requires a different certification.  However, we have two lifeguards currently on staff that are certified to teach swim lessons, that may be able to assist.  Rosalyn Yarus inquired why the age limit was 10 and if it could also be offered to a younger age group as well.  Corey stated that the age could possibly be lowered if the staff could rotate between water and dry clinics, maybe one hour per clinic.  Tezra stated that Sigma Gamma Rho would provide as many volunteers as needed and are hoping for at least 50 participants.  The commission agreed that this would be a good program but could not be voted on tonight due to lack of a quorum.  
Corey Povar stated that the spring athletic program will be cancelled due to COVID-19 stipulations.  Refunds or vouchers for future use will be issued to participants that have already paid.  Chris Bradshaw questioned the possibility of having All-Star teams and Corey stated that no one could predict what would happen at this point due to COVID-19 so it is unknown at this time. 
Corey Povar informed the commission that he met with two School of Government  employees concerning the renovations at Emma Webb Park.  Two renderings of the park were included; one which included a pool and one without a pool.  Other renovations include a large and small athletic field, a lighted walking trail, a splash pad, expansion of the play area, a picnic shelter, and a possible community garden.    Corey would like to see a skate park added within the expanded play area as well.  Corey will be presenting a more explicit drawing to City Council for their approval.  Dr. Sylvia stated that something needs to be done to improve Emma Webb Park.  Corey stated that the renovations may not make the PARTF (Parks & Recreation Trust Fund) grant for 2020 however, he hopes to have a competitive PARTF grant for the next grant cycle.  Chris Bradshaw likes the walking trail aspect as it would give parents something to do when their kids are in gymnastics or the splash pad/pool area.  Nick Harvey and Rosalyn Yarus support both of the renderings that were presented.  The Spring Splash scheduled as a fundraiser for Emma Webb Park, which had generated approximately $4,000 in donations and advertising, had to be postponed due to COVID-19. 
Reco Hargett, Mock Athletic Skills Facility Supervisor, has discussed with Corey Povar the possibility of increasing the senior citizen age from the current age of 55 to 62 in order to generate more revenue.  Currently, senior citizens receive a free membership.  Corey recommended that since the Mock Gym daily rates were just increased from $2 to $3, to not make any more changes at this time.  Nick Harvey and Merwyn Smith both agreed not to increase the senior age or rates at this time. 
Nick Harvey questioned where things stand on replacing the vacant Parks & Recreation Commission seats.  Corey stated that applications are being accepted at this time.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Debra Wicker/Melissa McCoy
 Secretary to the Kinston/Lenoir County Parks & Recreation Commission
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